WESTERN NEW YORK ARCHIVISTS

MINUTES OF MAY 26, 2016, MEETING
ST. ELIZABETH MOTHERHOUSE, ALLEGANY, NY
PRESENT:
Heidi Bamford, Kathleen DeLaney, S. Jacqueline DeMars, Dan DiLandro, Elizabeth Eisenhauer, Dennis Frank, S. Mary Serbacki, Jim Tammaro, S. Jean Thompson, Ellen Winger
WELCOME:  Prior to the actual opening of the meeting, our hostess Ellen Winger, gave us a tour of the various heritage areas.  A series of wall-mounted displays tell the story of the history and charism of the Franciscan Sisters of Allegany.  We also viewed the chapel and a small museum heritage area which is still in process.

We then moved to a conference room for out meeting.  Ellen again welcomed everyone to Allegany and there were self-introductions.  We were happy to welcome Elizabeth Eisenhauer who will be moving into the archivist’s position for the Sisters of Mercy.  S. Jacqueline has completed her term and will be returning to Rochester; she will be missed.
BUSINESS AND DISCUSSION:
Meeting dates, locations, and topics were discussed.  The schedule will be:

· Thursday September 22, 2016, 2:00 p.m.

WNLRC
· On that same afternoon from 4:00-7:00 p.m. the WNYLRC will be holding a “Pizza and Planning” session on disaster planning in conjunction with the NEDCC.  Any of our members may choose to remain to participate in this event.

· Our meeting topic will be the carry-over from today’s meeting:  Contents of our own collections; what do we have; how does my collection fit with what others are collecting; can we provide better access to the information held locally.

· Thursday January 5, 2017 9:30 a.m.

Catholic Ctr.

Snow date set for Thursday January 12

Topic TBD

· Thursday May 18, 2017  9:30 a.m.

St. Bonaventure U.

Our topic will be “Gaming and History” and Dennis will share with us about a public history course he taught and how they used gaming and the archives.


There was general discussion that centered around some of the announcements about upcoming events.

· St. Bonaventure University will be holding a “THAT Camp” on October 25; gaming/technology/humanities

· Jim announced that the fall 2017 MARAC conference will be held in Buffalo during the last week of October at the Hyatt Hotel.  He will be seeking assistance from our membership for various tasks.

· Dan shared that there is a  potential project being considered which would establish a staging area for scanning materials in this area.  The college has been working with the vendor “Backstage.”  Many agreed that this would be an asset for our area.

· Jim noted that Kathleen Roe has retired as State Archivist; Jim Ruller has been named to the position.

· S. Jean raised the topic of records of the Society of Christ Our King, a now defunct religious congregation, which until recently had been held in the Catholic Diocesan Archives.  This group had been founded near Raleigh, NC, and there was no real connection with Western New York other than that one of the last members died here.  After some research, S. Jean was able to move the collection to Monroe, MI, and the archives of the Sisters Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary; the foundress of the Society of Christ Our King had moved to Monroe where she lived in the SSIHM health center until her death.
· Dennis noted that St. Bonaventure University Archives has been working on the collections of the Secular Franciscans, the revision of the Third Order Regular Rule, etc.  SBU could be a permanent repository for Franciscan organization collections. 
 
The conversations went so long that it was decided to shift today’s meeting topic to the September meeting.
NEXT MEETING:
Thursday September 22, 2016



Western New York Library Resources Council



Hostess:  Heidi Bamford
REMINDER:  CHECK OUT THE WNYA WEBSITE
http://web.sbu.edu/friedsam/archives/wnya     (note, this is case sensitive)

User:  WNYA


Password:  Online2007
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